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September 25, 2006
Jane M . Eldredg e

E-Mail : jeldredge(a(barberemerson .com

Ms. Holly Krebs, Chair
Lawrence - Douglas County Metropolitan

	

Via Facsimile
Planning Commissio n

Sixth and Massachusetts Street s
Lawrence, Kansas 6604 4

Re: Planning Commission Agenda Item 14 : Preliminary Development Plan for Mercat o

Dear Ms. Krebs :

We represent the applicant for the Mercato Preliminary Development Plan . On behalf o f
the applicant we request the Planning Commission approve the Mercato Preliminar y
Development Plan subject to the following modifications of the staff recommendations :

1.

	

Staff recommendation 1 . Please revise it to : "Execution of an Agreement not to
protest the formation of a benefit district for street improvements t o
Overland Drive between George Williams Way and the frontage road ;
George Williams Way from West Sixth Street to Overland Drive ; Mercato
Drive; and Mercato Way." This portion of Mercato is already part of a sewe r
benefit district and the other municipal utility (water) is in place .

2.

	

Staff recommendation 3 .b . Please delete the second sentence, because the City o f
Lawrence cannot determine the conditions that will be imposed on KDOT
permits .

3.

	

Staff recommendation 3 .f. Note 16 should not be revised because it conforms t o
the condition approved for the Mercato preliminary plat. The Planning
Commission specifically discussed this condition in its consideration of th e
preliminary plat and changed the staff recommendation of "no building permits "
to "no occupancy permits" .
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4 .

	

Staff recommendation 3 .h. Please remove this condition because city zoning
ordinance 20-1013(a)(10) requires the grading to be shown on the fina l
development plan, not the preliminary development plan .

The applicant and I wish to extend our thanks and appreciation to the staff, particularly t o
Mary Miller and Sheila Stogsdill for the time, effort and cooperation they have shown in workin g
with the applicant on this important project .

We request that the above modifications to the staff recommendations be adopted by th e
Planning Commission and the Mercato Preliminary Development Plan be recommended to the
City Commission for approval .

Sincerely,

BARBER EMERSON, L .C .

GrLvuiGLl

Jane M. Eldredge

JME :kaw
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